

Growing with Values

Abraham

Once there was a man named Abram. One day the Lord came to talk to Abram, and Abram asked, "Who will have all my things when I die."

God promised **Abram** and his wife **Sarai** that one day they would be parents, even though they were old and had no children.

God wasn't sure that Abram understood. So that night He took him outside, and said, "Do you see all the stars that are in the sky"? When Abram looked up, the whole night sky was full of stars, so many in fact that he would never be able to count them. Then God said, "That is how many children you will have."

Quite a few years later when Abram was **ninety-nine** years old (older than even your grandparents), the Lord decided to change Abram's name to Abraham, which means "**father of many**." He also changed Sarai's name to Sarah.

God told them again that they would be parents and that they would have a boy. This time, Abraham laughed so hard he fell on his face! It was hard to believe that he and Sarah would have a child in their old age.

One day three visitors came to Abraham's house. He hurried to meet them. "Ma I get you something to eat and drink?" Abraham asked. "Please come in and join us, and have a rest on the couch."

The visitors agreed, so Abraham brought them some fresh bread, milk, and hamburgers. While the visitors were eating, they asked Abraham, "Where is your wife Sarah?" Abraham thought this was a little strange, but he replied, "She's in the other room."

Then one of the men spoke and said, "I will come back to see you at this time next year, and Sarah will have a son."

Now Sarah was listening behind the living room door. She started to laugh, but covered her mouth and laughed to herself because she didn't want to be heard. Then she said to herself, "How can I have a child, I'm almost one hundred years old?"

Later when the visitors had left, Abraham and Sarah realized that the man who had told them this was indeed God.

A year later Sarah did have a son. She and Abraham named him **Isaac**, which means "**he laughs**."

They were very excited and remembered to thank God for Isaac



Date: _____

1. What was the promise that God made to Abram? [1]

2. What did God show to Abram to tell him how many children he would have? [1]

3. What happen to Abram when he was ninety-nine years old? [1]

4. Use the numbers 1 – 4 to put the events in the correct order. [4]

___ God told Sarah and Abraham they will have a son.

___ God changed Sarai's name to Sarah.

___ God change Abram's name to Abraham

___ Abraham laughed and fell on his face.

5. Complete the cause and effect. [1]

Cause: _____

Effect: Abraham and Sarah realized that the man who had told them this was indeed God.

6. What was the name of Abraham and Sarah's son? What is the meaning of his name? [2]
